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Daniel & Michelle Jones 

“For we are labourers together with God” I Corinthians 3:9 

  Missionaries to the Rio Grande Valley and Mexico              

                                  June, July and August Report, 2024  

 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

We thank God for allowing us to serve Him & for you holding the ropes in 

prayer & support while we take the gospel to Hispanics around the world.  

 

June: In our last letter we asked that you pray for Michelle’s Fibromyalgia & for me with bad 

muscle spasms in my back and right leg. Michelle is still battling with Fibromyalgia & her 

TBM, and now they have been aggravated with insomnia! Please keep her in your prayers. 

During this month I started a 6-week rehabilitation program due to two pinched nerves in my 

lower back and right leg. Praise the Lord I can walk straight now, but for about 3 weeks I was 

thinking that I might have to resign due to the fact I could hardly walk. Then, at 

the end of the month they removed a cancer from my nose, and I was told it has 

a 47% probability of coming back! I return this month for a check up. In June 

the Bethesda Baptist Church of McAllen averaged 91 in Sunday School, with 

Father’s Day having 17 dads present! While visiting, we won 3 to the Lord.  

 

July: The 1st - 5th we had our VBS, with Melissa Houston being the director. 

We also had a group from Worth Baptist Church come down and help us, un-

der the leadership of Bro. Jimmy Henderson. Our lowest attendance was 73 and 

the high was 96; we averaged 85 for the week and 7 were saved!  

The 8th through the 12th we took our Jr’s and Sr’s to camp in Louisiana. We had 

15, counting the sponsors. Two of our group got saved at camp! We averaged 

97 in Sunday School, 2 were saved &12 dedicated their lives to the Lord!  

 

August: This month more than 1/4 of our church was out at some time or another for 2 weeks with Covid, includ-

ing Michelle and I and Melissa Houston! One thing we have noticed about this strain of Covid is that even though 

you are over it, it leaves you extremely fatigued! I think that as of this writing, I am just about over the fatigued 

part. We averaged 71 in Sunday School this month with 1 saved and 2 baptized! 

 

Please pray for: Our annual Missions Conference; that God will send a couple that will work with us here; & 

for the re-start of our Bible Institute in September.  

                                                                                          

In Him, 

 

 

 

Daniel and Michelle Jones  

Support given in May, June & July of 2024: 
 

 

Jones’ ministry:         $____________   Institutes: $____________    
 

CLJ Memorial Fund: $____________    Special:    $____________ 
 

Total:                         $____________     Thank You! ¡Gracias!                                           
      

Going and Giving for the Gain of the Gospel 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


